
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

Notices and submissions for the Newsletter must be
received before 10.30am on WEDNESDAY morning
to be considered for inclusion into that week’s edition.
Envelopes marked “PARISH NEWSLETTER”
should be left into the Sacristy or Parish Office.

NOVEMBER MONTH OF THE
HOLY SOULS

As the weather grows colder and the
leaves fall and Christmas approach, it is
natural that our thoughts turn to those
whom we have loved who are no longer
with us.

How appropriate, then, that the
Catholic Church offers us November,
which begins with All Saints Day and All
Souls Day, as the Month of the Holy Souls
in Purgatory—those who have died in
grace, yet who failed in this life to make
satisfaction for all of their sins.

Monday 2
nd

 November Masses at
7.30am and 10am are offered for deceased
members of all parishioners.

WORLD YOUTH DAY 2016
IN KRAKOW

The Archdiocese of Dublin is offering the
opportunity for young people aged 16-30
to come to World Youth Day (WYD) in
Krakow in July 2016.

The diocese is bringing two groups:
teenagers (16-18) and Young Adults (over
18s).  Places are limited.

The World Youth Day offers fun,
reflection, music and prayer as well as the
opportunity to celebrate your faith with
people from all over the World.  Young
Adults (18+) are invited to sign up for a
leadership course called “Anchor”.

If you need more information, have any
questions or wish to book your place
please go to www.evangelisation.ie

ST. PIO PRAYER OF TRUST &
CONFIDENCE

O Lord, we ask for a boundless confidence
and trust in Your divine mercy, and the
courage to accept the crosses and
sufferings which bring immense goodness
to our souls and that of Your Church.

Help us to love You with a pure and
contrite heart, and to humble ourselves
beneath Your cross, as we climb the
mountain of holiness, carrying our cross
that leads to heavenly glory.

May we receive You with great faith and
love in Holy Communion, and allow You
to act in us, as You desire, for Your
greater glory.

O Jesus, most adorable heart and eternal
fountain of Divine Love, may our prayer
find favour before the Divine Majesty of
Your Heavenly Father. Amen.

INDULGENCES FOR THE
DECEASED

The Catechism tells us that “Indulgences
are the remission before God of the
temporal punishment due to sins whose
guilt has already been forgiven”

Indulgences, applicable only to those
who have died, can be obtained by
1. From noon 1

st
 November until

midnight 2
nd

 November going to
confessions, Holy Communion and
praying for the Pope’s intentions
(one Our Father and one Hail Mary).
Confessions can be obtained as near
as possible to the date.

2. Visiting a cemetery and pray for the
dead from 1

st
 to 8

th
 November and a partial

indulgence during the month of November.
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GO OUT AND TELL, MAKE DISCIPLES OF
NATIONS

These are the words of the final hymn of twelve O’ clock Mass
last Sunday presided over by the Papal Nuncio, Archbishop
Charles Brown along with two companions.   In his homily the
Nuncio spoke about the mission of Saint Killian, our patron
who brought the Gospel to what is now modern day Germany.
He mentioned in his homily that it was in Saint Patricks
Cathedral in New York that he was ordained to the priesthood.
We are not surprised to hear of the Irish influence on the
American Catholic Church but on a pastoral visit to a very
remote part of India the local church was also dedicated to
Saint Patrick.  Archbishop Brown urged us to be proud of our
Catholic Faith not in an arrogant way but in the words of Pope
Frances” living the Joy of the Gospel.”

A word of thanks to the members of the Parish Pastoral Council
and friends who supplied and provided the refreshments
afterwards.   Many parishioners commented that they had never
met a Papal Nuncio before and how relaxing and easy going he
was.   Our sacristy team, our own altar servers alongside the
Clonburris servers contributed greatly to the success of the day.
The Nuncio remarked how well the church looked so Bualadh
Bos  to the environmental group who tastefully decorated the
Church.

Our twelve O’ clock music ministry excelled themselves with
finely chosen and appropriate   hymns for Mission Sunday and
the refrain of the final hymn sung with such enthusiasm is a
reminder that we all have some place in the mission.

Go out and tell, make disciples of nations.
Go out and tell the good news.

Sing from your heart, sing to all of creation.
Go out and tell the good news.

Father Damian



ANNIVERSARIES

Sunday 25
th

 October (today)
  9.00am Annie Lanney

Wednesday 28
th

 October
10.00am Anne Flanagan

Friday 30
th

 October
  7.30am Margaret Ward and

deceased members of the
Mulvanney Family

Sunday 1
st
 November -

Feast of all Saints
 7.30pm (Vigil)Michael Broderick, 13

th
 An

Padraig O Broin
Joseph Maloney, B/day Rem

12 noon Kathleen and Christie Pollard
Teresa Williams
Deceased members of 
Clondalkin Bridge Clubs
Tom Gilligan

  5.30pm Ronald Lowen, 1
st
 An

Gary Connolly
Mary Boland

NOTICES

Monday 26
th

 October
Bank Holiday Mass at 10am ONLY
Miraculous Medal Novena after 10am
Mass and Rosary.

Tuesday 27
th

 October
Lectio Divina under the direction of Sr.
Anne in the Pastoral Centre after 10am Mass.
The Legion of Mary meets in the Convent
at 11.00am. New members are welcome.

ADORATION

This Thursday 29
th
 October there will be

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament in
the Church
Morning: 10.45am to 11.45am
Evening: 7pm to 9pm
All are welcome

CHURCH DUTY

Cleaning: Veronica Bayly, Tracy Whelan,
Bernardine Wynne and Josephine Hearty
Altar Linen: Mary Jenkins
Flowers: Teresa Greene from 22

nd
 October

to 5
th
 November, Kathleen Cosgrove from

6
th
 November

Preparation of Sacred Space for November
Remembrance of the Deceased at 5pm on
Saturday 31

st
 October – wedding

EARLY START - ROSARY BEFORE
PRAYER MEETING

This Wednesday, 28
th
 October the

Missionary Rosary will be recited at
7.30pm before Prayer Meeting at 8pm in
the Parish Pastoral Centre and all welcome

ADULT CATECHISM STUDIES

The Catechism Studies group are on Mid-
term break for Wednesday 28

th
 October.

We will continue our studies of the
Creed, Article 9, paragraph 3 'The Church
is One, Holy, Catholic, and Apostolic’,
when we resume on Wednesday the 4

th
 of

November.
Ronan

DEATHS

We extend our deepest sympathy to the
family and friends of:

Dermot Hegarty, Laurel Park
Christine Monahan, Wood Avens

recently deceased. May they rest in peace.

WINTER TIME BEGINS

We are now officially in “Winter Time”.
The clocks went back one hour early this
morning.

CCPC INTERCESSORY PRAYER
FOR 9 CLONDALKIN PARISHES

This Tuesday evening 27
th
 October

Intercessory Group praying in Parish
Pastoral Centre, 7.30pm - 8.30pm

Come along if you can to join us in
praying for the needs of our whole group
of parishes

READ THE BIBLE IN A YEAR

Did you know you can read the entire Bible
in a year! It takes a commitment of about
twenty minutes a day. Beginning on 1

st

January a group within the Combined
Catholic Parishes of Clondalkin a group are
going to begin reading the Bible. A special
bible that is broken up into 365 parts will be
used. Each person will read on their own and
every second week we’ll gather together in
Neilstown Church on a Sunday for about an
hour to discuss what we have been reading.
The Bibles need to be bought and shipped
from the USA so we need to know numbers
before the beginning of November. If you are
interested in reading the full bible please put
your name down together with your phone
number on the sheet at the end of Mass.

MONDAY CLUB

We welcomed Yvonne Ryan from HSE to
talk to us about diet and nutrition in the
over 50’s group. Yvonne is based in
Rowlagh Health Centre and she has
extensive knowledge and experience in the
diet and nutrition area of health care. She
worked in the Diabetes area of health from
many years before her appointment to her
current job.

Yvonne passed around the current food
pyramid sheets, explained each category
of food on each shelf, the importance of
how much and how often we should be
including these foods in our diet and the
effect they have on our system. She also
emphasised the importance of exercise.
There are a quite a few exercises we can
do even though some of us may not be as
active or mobile. We finished with a
question and answer session.

Thank you Collette for inviting
Yvonne and we wish Yvonne all the best
in her new post.

Next week we welcome the boys and
girls of “LOCALISE”

Kathleen R.

CLONBURRIS
Mass Intentions

Saturday 24
th

 October
  6.30pm Christine McPartlan An.

Sunday 25
th

 October
11.00am Noel Williams An.

Deceased members of
Williams Family

Peter Byrne A.
George Place A.
Deceased members of Place 
Family

WEBSITE DESIGN

Do  you have skills in the area of website
design and maintenance? We are hoping to
form an exploratory group to examine all
aspects of electronic communication.  If
you are interested in volunteering  could
you please leave your details with the
Parish Office.

ST JOSEPH’S YOUNG PRIESTS’
SOCIETY

The next monthly meeting of St. Joseph’s
Young Priests’ Society will be held on
Wednesday 28

th
 October at 10.45am in the

Pastoral Centre.
New members welcome.


